LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

February 23, 2015

Board Members and Committee Chairs:

Present:  Rich Bradley, Kim Wright, Henry Hahn, Toni Allison, Judy Brupbacher, Marie Miller (temporary Communications Chair), Art Williams, Valerie Lefebvre, Nancy Fitzpatrick and Sara Riggs (non-voting sub-committee members)

Absent:  Elizabeth Bowerman, Brian Trock

Co-Chair Darlene Varga (with Valerie Lefebvre) will not be considered absent.  Carol Landry (newsletter) is not an official chairperson since the Newsletter is not a committee; therefore, she will not be considered absent.

Guests:  Rich Nielson, Evelyn Nielson, Carroll Allison

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Reading and Approval of Minutes---Kim stated that there were several corrections that needed to be made to January's minutes.  She moved that the spelling of Valerie's last name be corrected from Le Febere, to Lefebvre; that Carol Landry not be listed as absent from the meeting since her attendance is not required; and that f. Manual Update under Old Business be deleted since that topic was covered under e.  Status of Rewrite of Committee Descriptions.  Judy seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Kim will make corrections and send out the amended edition of January's minutes.

Treasurer's Report---Rich reported that due to health issues, Dexter has had to resign as Treasurer.    Rich and Henry discussed the situation and asked Rich Nielson if he would take the treasurer's position.  He agreed, so Rich Bradley moved that the BOD elect Rich Nielson as Treasurer.  Toni seconded.  The motion passed.  Rich B. suggested that Rich N. meet with David Reel (past Treasurer) to find out what he needs to do.  Rich will have to go to the bank to get his signature on file.  Rich B. did report that there was no change in the bank balance for the month of January.

Old Business:

a.  Junior Master Naturalists---Rich reported that Craig Hensley fell and is out of commission at this time, but he would be the ideal person to help organize a program for young people.  Laura Paulsen would not be able to take on this project because she is out of town frequently.  Michelle Haggerty might have some information on other chapters that have started Junior Master Naturalists programs that would be helpful to us.

b.  Green Up Comal Update---Art said that there are 24 trees that have been purchased so far.  Some of these have already been planted, with 5 more to be planted this week in Rockwall Ranch.

c.  Communications System---Marie said there is nothing new to report.

     1.  Scrapbook---Henry reported that due to his computer crashing, the deadline he had set for the            

          Scrapbook being on line was not met.  He should be able to get that done soon.

d. Committee Descriptions---Henry, Art, and Elizabeth have not been able to meet lately because of travel plans.  Henry had sent out the new By Laws from State, which means that our chapter's By Laws will have to be amended to match theirs.  Our Membership manual will also have to be changed due to these changes from State.  One issue is that members-in-training will be allowed to vote at the Annual Meeting.  Also, Chris Wiemers, county agent, will be required to be a member of our Board of Directors.  It was decided that these issues be tabled until next month to allow Henry, Art, and Elizabeth to meet again to go over these changes and present them at March's meeting.  The Officers must sign off on any changes to the By Laws.

New Business:

a.  By the Numbers---Brian sent out the latest statistics.  He reported that we had a transfer in from the Alamo Chapter, a transfer out to the Guadalupe Chapter, some members put on the “Inactive” list.  See attached report for details.

b.  Education---Valerie reported that the correct date for the Bamberger Ranch tour is May 20th, not May 27th.  Darlene is working on getting a list of the current class members who are interested in going on the tour before the registration is opened to the general membership.  Valerie said that the February class was the field trip to the gorge, where Dave Wright, Susan Bogle, and Pete Bryant led the class in a geology presentation.  Valerie also reported that 3 people who visited the website are interested in taking the training to become Master Naturalists, but may not want to wait until October when our new class begins.  She suggested that they see about signing up with the Alamo Chapter, since their classes will begin soon.  She thinks one person may have done that, and after graduation, will be able to transfer in to our chapter.  Michelle Haggerty also gave us the name of a 4th person who is interested in taking the class.  The March class will be “Volunteers in Teaching”, which will utilize the Traveling Trunks and how they can be a tool for education and outreach.  Toni reminded us that these trunks will be used at Folk Fest, which is also a good educational and outreach program.  The Education Committee is also trying to set up a birding field trip with Dana Green.  The Earth Day Committee (which is the class project) has had 2 meetings so far.

c.  Monthly Program Speakers for March and April---Rich reported for Elizabeth.  He said that the chapter meeting speaker for March will be Mike Wallace, who is the Park Supervisor for Fischer Park.  In April, Kip Kiphardt will speak on monarch butterflies.  He wants us to establish a pollinator garden at Agrilife.  Art suggested we also put milkweed in the Arboretum, where it would be protected from mowing.

d.  Monarch Way Station---Rich reported that our chapter could put in a way station for the migrating monarchs, which would provide nectar plants, a slathering board (which would have a concoction of bananas and beer).  This could be placed with the pollinator garden as one area in the Arboretum.  Kim moved that the Lindheimer Master Naturalists, in conjunction with the Comal Master Gardeners, establish a Monarch Way Station and Pollinator Garden, to be placed on the Agrilife Extension property.  Marie seconded.  Motion passed.

e.  Hospitality Report---Toni said that she has misplaced the sign-up sheet for chapter meeting refreshments that was passed around at the Christmas Party.  Her husband provided the food at the February meeting.  Toni has discussed with Marie about placing a sign-up link under the Members section on the website for members to commit to bringing food to monthly meetings. Toni would then send an e-mail reminder to those who have signed up for that month.  Kim suggested she still try the passed around sheet at meetings because not everyone visits the website, and if she doesn't get all slots filled, to pass it around again.

f.  Meeting Venue Change---Rich said due to Chapter meetings becoming so crowded, we may need to think about another site for the meetings.  TPML is not a good option because we would have to be out by 8 PM.  GVTC does not have the public meet at their auditorium on Thursdays, so our monthly night would have to be changed.  Art suggested we all explore other options and report back at out March meeting.  Some churches might allow us to meet there.

g.  Open Discussion---Rich announced that at the February chapter meeting, the membership voted unanimously to elect Flo Oxley into Honorary Membership.

Rich said that our chapter had been asked for a donation from the Canyon Lake EMS.  The BOD decided not to donate.

Folk Fest will be April 11 and 12.  Jim Teeling will probably chair this project again.  The deadline for our chapter to apply to be an exhibitor is February 28.  Kim will call to let the Heritage Village know that we will participate.

Nancy asked if our chapter had any more Master Naturalists brochures.  Art said we have some in the storage building and he will get them to the Agrilife office soon.  Rich said that we have a Lindheimer Master Naturalists stamp for the back of the brochures.  We will need them for Folk Fest and Earth Day.

Judy said that the Projects Committee has received a request from a member for approval of volunteer hours for work done in non-neighboring counties, which is not normally allowed.  The committee has allowed the hours until the BOD can clarify the issue.

Adjourn---Rich moved the meeting be adjourned; Marie seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.

Next Meeting---Monday, March 23., 2015, 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

